PAPCASTLE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 7th November 2017 AT 7.30 PM

Present:  David Johnson, Robert Jackson,  Jackie Day, Jill Coyle, Ian Trohear, Brian Merris, 

Huw Morgan, 

Also present Councillor Rebecca Hanson (Cumbria County Council), Councillor Janet Farebrother (Allerdale Borough Council) representatives from United Utilities

68/17

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Cumbria Constabulary

69/17

DECLARATION OF INTEREST - none
70/17
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 


Representatives from United Utilities gave an update on the ongoing pipeline installation with indications of timescales.  They also made reference to the Legacy Fund which should receive the first applications in early December with the first meeting to consider applications in March.  Future meetings will be held quarterly.   United Utilities are willing to give regular updates to the Council.

71/17

PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES
A letter of resignation has been received from Peter Broad.  This has been reported to Allerdale Borough Council and the vacancy has been advertised.   If an election is not requested by parishoners by 22nd November the Parish Council can co-opt a new councillor.   This is now the second vacancy and the Chairman asked Councillors to consider names of possible replacements and to report to the next meeting in January.

72/17
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN FOR THE REMAINDER OF THE ENUSING YEAR
Peter Broad had been appointed as Vice-Chairman but following his resignation a replacement was required for the remainder of the ensuing year.   Huw Morgan was proposed by Jill Coyle and seconded  by Jackie Day.   There were no further nominations and Huw Morgan was duly elected.

73/17

ELECTION OF LAMPLUGH HALL TRUSTEE
Peter Broad had been elected as Lamplugh Hall Trustee but following his resignation a replacement was required for the remainder of the ensuing year.   Ian Trohear was proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day.  There were no further nominations and Ian Trohear was duly elected.

74/17

BANK ACCOUNT SIGNATORY
Peter Broad was one of four signatories on the Cumberland Building Society current account.  Following his resignation a replacement was required.   It was unanimously agreed Jackie Day join David Johnson, Brian Merris and Huw Morgan as signatories.  The Clerk to get the bank mandate form.
75/17
POLICE REPORT


The Clerk informed the meeting the website was still out of date.   The Clerk to attend a meeting with the Police for all Parish Councils.   A report will be given at the January meeting.

76/17
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED UNDER ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Glass in bus shelter


Dropped kerb at Castle Gardens


Sunday road sweeping


CALC meeting
77/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th September 2017 were agreed and signed as a correct record – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day
78/17
MATTERS ARISING


Trees , The Mount – Allerdale Borough Council to carry out the work .  The Clerk to enquire as to the timescale for the work.

Wall at Grey Abbey – this has now been repaired.

Tree at Lynwood – Clerk to contact Totem Tree Services again.

Belle Vue Landscaping area – David Johnson thanked Councillor Hanson for her efforts in getting this area tidied.

Book token for Eric Apperley – David Johnson read out a letter of thanks

Light at Village hall – this is now working.    Mr. Morgan reported that at the recent CALC meeting it was reported Allerdale Borough Council had £70.000 for lights over the next five years.

Spittal Ing Lane – this was reported to Cockermouth town Council and the work has now been carried out.

Grasscutting – it was agreed to obtain a quotation for three cuts in the following financial year.
79/17
REPORT BY COUNTY COUNCILLOR


Councillor Hanson reported on the ongoing work around Maternity issues at the West Cumberland Hospital and the forthcoming road works in Cockermouth.

80/17

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 

Councillor Farebrother reported on the impact of the alterations to the reception area at Allerdale House.

81/17

COCKERMOUTH AND PAPCASTLE RECREATIONAL TRUST
It was proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day that Brian Merris serve in Cockermouth and Papcastle Recreational trust for the following three years.

82/17

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE – nothing to report

83/17

STREET LIGHTING – nothing to report

84/17

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
HOU/1017/0214 - resubmission of HOU/2016/0214  - erection of singlestoreyextension to provide a kitchen/diner, bedroom and bathroom, South Lodge, Great Broughton – no objection
85/17

PLANNING DECISIONS
HOU/2017/0214 – resubmission of HOU/2016/0214 erection of single storey extension to provide a kitchen/diner, bedroom and bathroom, South Lodge, Great Broughton – approved by Allerdale Borough Council on 25th October 2017.

86/17
ACCOUNTS
Great North Air Ambulance – following a letter it was agreed (proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day) to donate £100.00.

The following payments were made and cheques signed:

Barbara Lamb – salary



£ 227.94

HMRC – tax on salary




£   56.98

Barbara Lamb – expenses 



£   95.25

J A Lee  bus shelter cleaning



£   19.84

Great North Air Ambulance



£  100.00

David Johnson left the room when the amount to be included in the precept for 2018-19 for Bridekirk Church was discussed.

It was proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Brian Merris that a precept of £9985.00 be raised for 2018-19 as follows:

Clerks salary







£1800.00

Admin








£  250.00

Grasscutting







£1000.00

Insurance







£   280.00

Subscriptions







£  185.00

Audit








£  220.00

Repairs







£  200.00

Donations







£  950.00

Election







£  100.00

Street lighting







£5000.00

It was agreed to transfer £20,000.00- the Clerk to obtain the necessary forms.

87/17
CORRESPONDENCE
CALC Annual general meeting, 18th November, Carlisle Racecourse – noted
Solway Firth Partnership – tidelines – noted
88/17

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Bus Shelter – Mr. Johnson reported the Perspex was missing and the frame damaged.  It was agreed the Clerk find out the excess on the insurance policy and Mr. Morgan agreed to look at the damage.
Kerb, Castle Gardens – it was agreed to apply to have the kerb dropped at Castle Gardens as part of the Inclusive Mobility Budget.   Mr. Johnson agreed to photograph the site before the Clerk made an application.

CALC three tier meeting – Mr. Morgan reported on the meeting mentioning Cyber security and funding from the transparency fund (closing date 30th March 2018).  Mr.Morgan agreed to look further into this.
Road Sweeping on Sundays – Mr Merris raised this issue and it was agreed the Clerk ask Allerdale Borough Council not to carry out road sweeping  on Sundays as this was the day of the week when access was difficult.
89/17
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The date was set for 2nd January but it was agreed the Clerk find an alternative date which would suit the majority of the Councillors.

Meeting ended 9.45 pm

Signed as a true and correct record ……………………………………….

Date……………………………

